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Dear Parent, 









19th March 2020

I hope you are all keeping well, and you are managing to adjust to a new way of family life. Can I thank you for all your hard work in supporting your child’s education during this time? We really appreciate the messages of support we, as staff, have received in relation to the work prepared by staff and the online resources. 
Certainly, home isn’t school, and things operate differently but it is important to try and maintain a little schoolwork each day as well as developing so many key life skills such as cooking, cleaning, baking, getting outside and playing. We are thrilled with how many parents have continued to engage with their class teacher over the last few weeks, we have around two thirds of out families using the Home Learning Page on our website. As we begin the Summer term, I want to encourage all families to make use of the ‘Home Learning Page’ under the Pupil Zone in www.augherps.co.uk, enter the password Augher and then click onto your child’s class. From P3/4 upwards this is something we would like to see all children doing themselves and one of their ICT targets is to log onto a website independently. We would ask that each child or parent makes contact with their class teacher once a week to send a photograph or completed work or to get help or support. (I know if families are unwell this will change)
To help support parents and children teachers have begun uploading some video lessons, these are useful for Phonics in P1/2 and then for maths concepts throughout the rest of the school in relation to addition, subtraction, multiplication and division.

New packs have been prepared this week and will be left sitting untouched for the next 2 weeks to ensure no spread of germs and will be ready for collection on Monday 10th May between 9:30 and 3pm. Parents can collect from the school assembly hall, which can be accessed from around the side of the school and we would ask that only one parent enters the hall at one time to help with social distancing. ALL PARENTS SHOULD RETURN READING BOOKS FROM THE FIRST PACK, PLEASE LABEL WITH YOUR CHILD’S NAME SO WE CAN RECORD WHO ALL HAS RETURNED BOOKS. Everything else can be kept at home. Over the next three weeks we would encourage you to continue working through the original packs and use the Home Learning for supplementary tasks and also Facebook for some school challenges and ideas. We have prepared packs as we know not all families have access to computers or printers so staff have taken time to put together work which will help your child through to the end of June and the pack will include new reading materials, again we ask that you keep all reading books in good condition as we have limited resources and its important that these are all returned.
P6 Summer Transfer test packs will be available alongside other school transfer tests and materials for May and June, if anyone would like the summer pack please put £20 in an envelope with your child’s name and take a pack which will be available in the assembly hall.
Ulster Scots Drumming tuition is available using the YouTube channel ‘bm drum class’ and the tutor’s email is bmegoran@hotmail.co.uk, several pupils from P3 – P7 were making great progress so would encourage you to continue with these lessons each week and build up their skills.
Highland Dancing with Kathryn will now operate through Zoom lessons, this is open to anyone who has already attended Highland Dance Classes this year at Augher. If you wish to be part of the online classes, please email me with an email address and then I’ll pass on details. These lessons will take place LIVE on a Friday morning; 10:30am for P1-P3 class and then 11:30am for P4 – P7 class. (We would love to see as many as possible continuing their dancing but places will be limited to the first 15 who register and this will help prepare for our first dance exams in the Autumn term) Zoom is a very simple free app which you can set up on a laptop, phone or I-pad and it will allow you to see Kathryn and she will be able to see the dancers and provide feedback as they take part in the lesson. There is a video button and an audio button which can be used so parents may need to help with this during the first lesson)
The School App is working well, if you are not receiving messages on a weekly basis please delete the app and reinstall and send a message with your phone number or email and your child’s name so you can receive the private messages which are only sent to school families. This app can be accessed on any device not just phones. 

As a school we continue to provide care for key worker’s children, we are now operating a local hub system with St Macartan’s Clogher and Carntall Primary with schools open 5 days a week. Please keep in contact with Mrs Sawyers on asawyers891@c2kni.net for further details if you need to avail of this service.

Yours sincerely

Andrea Sawyers

-----------------

Andrea Sawyers (Principal)
Augher Central Primary School 17 Knockmany Road, Augher, Co Tyrone BT77 0BE
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